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NAV/unit rose by 0.4% during June, and since the fund’s inception on 1st 
November 2003, the NAV/unit has gained 7.5%. At the end of June, the fund 
owned securities in nine companies. 57% of the fund was in cash. 
 
The main events of note during the month were: 
 
MCI (8.7% of the fund) fell 3% during June because of worsening competition 
and an unfavourable court ruling about the fees MCI must pay other 
telephone companies to connect calls. 
 
Simon Gilbert Wines (5% of the fund) fell 10% for no obvious reason, so the 
fund bought some more shares. The company seems to be going well under 
its new management, although conditions in the wine industry are tough. 
 
4.3% of the fund was invested in Australian Magnesium stapled securities. 
Aust Mag is in a precarious financial position, and it is quite possible that the 
company could go broke. The fund is protected because holders of the 
stapled securities are entitled to a payment from the Queensland government 
in November 2004. Net of this, only 0.9% of the fund is exposed to Aust Mag 
equity. The fund bought the shares at around half the equivalent price of Aust 
Mag ordinary shares. If Aust Mag survives, which it might, the shares could 
conceivably be worth several times their current price. 
 
4% of the fund was invested in Molins plc, a manufacturer of packaging 
manufacturing machinery. Molins has had a strong business, but it and its 
competitors are going through a difficult period. The company is asset rich, 
with substantial surplus land holdings in the UK. The fund bought the shares 
for less than asset value, at 4x last year’s earnings, and about 8x this year’s 
likely earnings. The shares pay a 7.5% dividend yield and the company has a 
history of buying back shares. It may take a while, but I expect the fund to do 
well from Molins. 
 
   
Fred Woollard 
2nd July 2004 
 
 
Samuel Terry Asset Management Pty Limited does not guarantee the repayment of capital or any 
particular rate of return from the Trust. Past performance is no guarantee or indication of future 
performance. Investment returns have been calculated in accordance with normal industry practice 
utilising movements in unit price and assuming reinvestment of all distribution of income and realized 
profits. The above report does not take into account a reader's investment objectives, particular needs 
or financial situation. It is general information only and should not be considered as investment advice 
and should not be relied on as an investment recommendation.  
 
 
 
 


